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Changes in the Stock Market Indices of the Athens Stock Exchange 

Athens Stock Exchange in collaboration with FTSE Russell has decided to make changes to the number 

of calculated stock market indices as well as the restructuring of those indices. The main objective of 

these changes is to provide a more accurate representation of trends and performance in the Greek 

Stock Market. 

 

Specifically, the following changes will be implemented: 

• Restructuring of FTSE/ATHEX Sector Indices 

New sector indices will be created, replacing the existing ones. The selection universe for the new 

indices will be moved from Level II ("Supersector") to Level I ("Industry") of the classification model 

of the “Industry Classification Benchmark (ICB)” with the merger of: 

o Technology and Telecommunications 

o Energy and Utilities 

 

The creation of a single index for both Industries will ensure a satisfactory number of index 

constituents. 

 

A minimum number of three (3) constituents is set for index calculation, and a maximum weighting 

(Capping) at 40% is introduced to limit the weight of high-capitalization companies in the 

composition of the indices.   

It should be noted that the calculation of the existing FTSE/ATHEX Banks Index will continue as 

usual. 

 

https://research.ftserussell.com/products/downloads/ICB_Rules_new.pdf


 
The initial value of the new indices will be 5,000 points. 

 

The structure of the existing and new model for creating and calculating sector indices is: 

 
 

Following the implementation of the new structure, the number of sector indices will be reduced from 

nineteen (19) to ten (10). 

• Cessation of Index Calculation 
o ATHEX Select 

o ATHEX Select Plus 

o FTSE/ATHEX Global Traders Index Plus 

o FTSE/ΧΑ Mid & Small Cap Factor Weight Index 

 

All changes will be effective from the next regular index review in November 2023. 

 


